The Board of Assessors met on Wednesday, June 3, 2015 at 6:00 p.m.  Present were Chairman McCarthy, Member Stetson and Principal Assessor Donahue.  Clerk Smith was not in attendance.  
The Board reviewed the mail folder.

The Assessors approved the warrant in the amount of $231.10.
The Board of Assessors signed the monthly list for Real Estate/Personal Property/CPA abatements for May 2015.

The Board of Assessors signed 10 Real Estate/Personal Property abatement denial notices and 8 Real Estate/Personal Property abatement certificates from the FY15 abatement applications that were acted on at the meeting of May 20, 2015.  The Assessors also signed 1 abatement certificate for an agreement reached on a FY14 pending Appellate Tax Board case. 
The Assessors reviewed and signed the Motor Vehicle abatement request received from the Treasurer/Collector for FY2011 outstanding Excise taxes.

The vacation schedule from the Head Administrative Secretary was approved by the Board members.
The Board members discussed the proposal from Patriot Properties for data verification of Exempt properties for FY16 in the amount of $2,925.00.  Member Stetson made a Motion to accept and sign the proposal and it was Seconded by Chairman McCarthy.  All members were in favor.
The Principal Assessor gave the Board members an update on upcoming ATB cases.

The Principal Assessor reported that the DOR was out in the field conducting a data quality study for the FY16 revaluation.
The minutes of 5/20/15 were accepted and filed.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

______________________

Gerald E. Stetson,

Acting Clerk

